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20 November 2019 
GRANDPARENTS DAY 

As we are approaching the end of the year, we have many events and activities coming up. Please keep a 
look out for updates on the School App and through the Website and Newsletter.  
 
Volunteer Morning Tea 
This week, invitations for our Volunteer Morning Tea have been sent home. If you did not receive an  
invitation, and we apologise if this is the case, could you please contact the administration office on  
9878 3681 to let them know you have volunteered and supported our school in some way this year. We 
would love to thank everyone that has contributed.  
 
Our Volunteer Morning tea will take place on Thursday 5 December in the school library at 11:15am.  
 
School Fees 
If you have not done so already, could you please finalise your school fees by Friday 22 November 2019. 
If you require any assistance with this, please do not hesitate to contact the school to discuss your cir-
cumstances. All permission notes for events and activities that will be taking place between now and the 
end of year also need to be returned to ensure your child can participate.  
 
Gold Card Assembly 
Our final Gold Card Assembly will be held on Friday 13 December 2019. Please have a look at home and 
make sure you have submitted all your awards so you can claim your Gold Card or Banner as it is your 
last chance! If you have any questions please see Mr Johnson.  
 
High Potential and Gifted Education Policy 
Thank you to the large number of parents who attended the information session on Monday evening. 
This was an opportunity to present the current educational model and how this has changed in the 21st 
Century, the pedagogy that underpins our current syllabus documents and the content of the new 
Departmental policy.  
 
This information session also provided details of how, as a school, we will begin to implement the new 
policy. Over the next four weeks we will be providing further information to our parent community 
about the changes and future organisation.  
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2019 
 

 TERM 4 
 

Week 6 
Wed 20 Nov K-2 Assembly  2.30pm (KW 
 performing) 
Sun 24 Nov Working Bee 
 

Week 7 
Mon 25 Nov— Yr 2 swim school 
Fri 29 Nov 
Tues 26 Nov P&C meeting 
Wed 27 Nov 3-6 Assembly  2.30pm 
 (3PW performing) 
Fri 29 Nov PSSA semi-final 
 Musical Variety Night 

 

Week 8 
Mon 2 Dec— Yr 2 swim school 
Fri 6 Dec 
Wed 4 Dec K-2 Assembly 2.30pm ( 2K 
 performing) 
Thurs 5 Dec Scripture combined service 
 Parent Helper Morning Tea 
Fri  6 Dec PSSA Finals 
 

Week 9 
Wed 11 Dec Presentation Day 
Thurs 12 Dec Picnic Day 
Fri 13 Dec Gold Card Assemby 
 2.15pm 
 Yr 6 Farewell evening 
 

Week 10 
Mon 16 Dec Talent Quest 
 Yr 6 Farewell Assembly 
Tues 17 Dec Yr 6 Day Out 
Wed 18 Dec Last day of Term 4 
  

Important Dates 

STAFF NEWS 

TALENT QUEST 2019 
 
It’s that time of year again when the annual school Talent 
Quest is fast approaching! This year’s Talent Quest will be 
held on Monday 16 December (Week 10). If you would 
like to audition this year please fill out an expression of 
interest slip and put it in the Talent Quest box located in 
the front office by Monday of Week 7.  
 
Groups performing together should only complete one 
slip with all their details on it. Students are only permitted 
to audition for one act so please choose carefully. Audi-
tions will begin in late Week 7, however students will be 
notified of specific dates at a later stage, so please be 
patient.  
If you have any questions please see Mrs Brown, Mr Mer-
edith or Miss Shin. 

Please see the links below to assist you in understanding 
the policy.   
 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/high-
potential-and-gifted-education/video-what-do-we-mean-
by-high-potential-and-gifted-students 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6-
bTTLolJzo&feature=youtu.be  
 

I hope you all have a lovely week. 
 

Ms Katrina Verinder, Principal 

________________________________________________ 
 

YEAR 2 SWIM SCHOOL 
 

Reminder that Year 2 Swim School will commence next 
Monday 25 November (Week 7). Please ensure your child 
comes to school prepared and that all clothing and items 
are labelled.  
 

Students will return to school in their swimmers and 
change into their uniform back at school.  
 

Please note no lunch orders can be placed during the two 
weeks of swim school and to contact your music tutors if 
there are any clashes with the music programs.  
 

If you haven’t returned the permission slip to the office 
yet, please do so ASAP. 
 

Miss MacQuillan 
Swim School Coordinator 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/high-potential-and-gifted-education/video-what-do-we-mean-by-high-potential-and-gifted-students
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/high-potential-and-gifted-education/video-what-do-we-mean-by-high-potential-and-gifted-students
https://education.nsw.gov.au/teaching-and-learning/high-potential-and-gifted-education/video-what-do-we-mean-by-high-potential-and-gifted-students
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6-bTTLolJzo&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6-bTTLolJzo&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6-bTTLolJzo&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6-bTTLolJzo&feature=youtu.be


 

STAFF NEWS 

Physical literacy provides the foundation for a lifelong connection to sport and physical activity. It is about 
developing the skills, knowledge and behaviours that give us the confidence and motivation to move 
more and lead an active, healthy life. You can help develop your child’s physical literacy by creating good 
habits with daily physical activity by increasing the opportunities for play-based activities at home. Entice 
your child/ren away from screen-time and teach them how to climb a tree, fly a kite, kick a footy or go for 
a bush walk together as a family. Encourage your child/ren to: help choose and plan the activities; set 
goals; and talk about how they feel while engaging in the activities. As a bonus, research has shown that 
children who are physically active achieve greater academic success and maintain higher attention levels 
during class at school. 
 
See more examples of how you can support your child to develop their physical literacy and some activities 
you can do together as a family https://www.sportaus.gov.au/findyour30/challenge. 
 
We can all develop our physical literacy at any stage of life, so why not do it together! Find a new sport or 
physical activity you can try with your family this term. 
 
If your child enjoyed any of the programs at Ryde East P.S this year see below for info on how they can 
keep playing.  
 
Soccer - http://northrydesoccer.com.au/ 
Hockey - http://rydehockey.com.au/    Cricket - https://www.playcricket.com.au/ 
AFL - http://www.northrydedockers.com.au/   Rugby League - https://www.playrugbyleague.com/ 

WHAT IS PHYSICAL LITERACY AND WHY IS IT IMPORTANT FOR YOUR CHILD? 
 

How you can nurture your child’s participation in sport and physical activity at home 
 

This year, our school secured funding from Sport Australia to run Sporting Schools programs from WSW 
Soccer, Hockey NSW and AFL NSW as well as having opportunities to participate in Cricket skills with the 
Sydney Thunder and Rugby League with Wests Tigers.  
 
We know the students loved these programs and it was a great way for children to find their 30 at school, 
however, while adults need 30 minutes of physical activity a day, children need 60. So, as well as finding 
30 at school, they need to be finding 30 at home. 
 
Sport Australia has provided us with some useful information on how parents and carers can continue to 
nurture a child’s participation in sport and physical activity and find their 30 at home. 

https://www.sportaus.gov.au/physical_literacy
https://www.sciencedirect.com/science/article/pii/S1440244017316419
https://www.sportaus.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0004/716062/Tips-for-Parents-Flyer.pdf
https://www.sportaus.gov.au/findyour30/challenge
http://northrydesoccer.com.au/
http://rydehockey.com.au/
https://www.playcricket.com.au/
http://www.northrydedockers.com.au/
https://www.playrugbyleague.com/
https://www.sportaus.gov.au/findyour30


CONGRATULATIONS RICHARD 
 
Richard attended the 2019 NSW State Club Team Competition on 10 November. After 3 1/2 hours of com-
petition,  Richard’s team achieved 1st place.  He is now looking forward to the international competition 
events. 

 

STUDENT NEWS 

CANTEEN NEWS 

IMPORTANT - YEAR 2 SWIM SCHOOL  
If your child is participating in swim school, please do not order your child’s lunch from the Canteen, as 
they will be away from school premises and unable to receive the order. 

 



 

SPOTLIGHT ON GRANDPARENTS DAY 

K-2 students and teachers hosted grandparents on 

28 October, enjoying classroom activities,  

entertainment and morning tea. 



 

SPOTLIGHT ON GRANDPARENTS DAY 



 

P&C NEWS 

WORKING BEE SUNDAY 24 NOVEMBER FOR ALL GRADES 
 
Our next working bee will be Sunday 24 November, 9am – 12pm.  
 

You are invited to an enjoyable morning helping to maintain our school environment. 
Children are welcome, too, under parent supervision. If you missed the working bee 
for your grade earlier this year, please do your best to come. We will be doing the usual tasks in order to 
make our school grounds safe and ready for the end of year activities: 
 
 Rotary-hoeing the soft-fall material around the playground equipment 
 Clearing fallen branches and any rubbish from around the school grounds 
 Weeding gardens and spreading mulch 
 Mowing and brush-cutting long grass near trees and fences 
 Cleaning playground drains and along the kerbs 
 Washing playground seats and tables 
 Pressure cleaning metal seats, Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA) and tennis courts 
  

Morning tea and a barbecue lunch will be provided. 
 
Please wear old clothes, hat and work gloves. Bring any useful tools you may have, such 
as gardening or cleaning equipment, spades, buckets, brush cutter and wheelbarrow, to 
supplement our school equipment. 

 
Vehicular entry and parking will be available via the Twin Rd gate. 
 
On arrival, please sign in at the tables between the hall and two-storey classroom building, (Block F) and 
check with me before commencing any work. 
 
If doubts arise owing to weather, a decision will be made on the morning and those who have provided a 
phone contact number will be advised by sms if a decision is made to cancel.  
 

To assist with task planning and catering, please return the tear‑off slip below to the office by this Friday 
22 November; or send a note telling how many of your family are coming. We look forward to seeing you! 
 
Thank you. 
 

Phillip Ward 

Co-ordinator 

 

SCHOOL WORKING BEE - SUNDAY 24 NOVEMBER 2019 – please return this slip to the school office 

Family name:____________________________  No. of adults:____ children: ____ 

Would you like to stay for lunch? Yes c No c Contact phone:__________________ 

Equipment / tasks with which you may help:  



 P&C MUSIC PROGRAM NEWS  

P&C NEWS 



 P&C MUSIC PROGRAM NEWS  

COMMUNITY NEWS 

TENNIS COURT HIRE 

The school tennis courts are available for hire out of school hours  for a nominal fee of 

$20.00 per hour for each court.  

Contact Margie Simpson on 0407 280 864. 



 P&C MUSIC PROGRAM NEWS  

COMMUNITY NEWS 


